
the online guestbook at 
www.missionparks.com in the 
Tributes section.
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Dear Editor
Ronny Loyd received a bulk 

email regarding the sale of  the 
land from Sweetwater. By the 
time he contacted Sweetwater 
the City of  Sweetwater had sold 
the land to Bronte.  Ronny 
contacted Bronte about buying 
or leasing approximately 18 acres 
of  land across the road from his 
home. 

Bronte wanted to fence the 
land that had been used as a 
dumping ground.  Ronny Loyd 
said he would provide the labor 
if  Bronte would provide the 
materials.

The City Secretary contacted 
Sweetwater as requested by a 
board member and got a copy of  
the lease that Sweetwater uses for 
Oak Creek Lake property.   This 
form was used as a basis for the 
lease between Bronte and Ronny 
Loyd.

There was also a verbal 
agreement between Bronte and 
Ronny Loyd to demolish and 
remove five abandoned houses in 
Bronte at $6500.00 each.  There 
was not going to be payment to 
Ronny Loyd, only credit in that 
amount toward the land lease of  
approximately 18 acres at Oak 
Creek.  The total amount was 
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 Gay Nell (Hogue) Meyer 
passed away on March 27, 
2017, in La Vernia, Texas. She 
was born on December 3, 1926, 
to Noble Crump Hogue and 
Ollie Kirkland Hogue. Gay Nell 
was preceded in death by her 
beloved husband, Robert 
Frederick Meyer; and her 
brother, Norman Kirkland 
Hogue. She is survived by her 
daughters, Norma Kay Cobb, 
Susanne Galyardt and Gayle 
Teel and husband David; her 
son Larry Dean Galyardt and 
wife Donna; 10 grandchildren; 
26 great grandchildren; 2 nieces 
and 1 first cousin. Visitation 
began Thursday, April 6, 2017, 
at 12 noon at Brookehill 
Funeral Home. A procession 
departed the funeral home at 
1:30 pm, with a 2 pm Graveside 
Service held at Ft. Sam 
Houston National Cemetery.

For personal 
acknowledgement, you may sign 

$32,500.00.  Bronte had 
received two bids to tear down 
and remove the abandoned 
houses.  The lesser bid was 
$13,080.00 per house. The 
higher bid was $17,950.00. 
Ronny had, at his own expense, 
gone around Texas contacting 
the owners of  the abandoned 
properties and getting the 
releases of  the owners for the 
demolition.  The demolition was 
not included in the actual land 
lease because the City of  Bronte 
did not want any liability in case 
something went wrong. 

For our Bronte 
customers’ 

convenience, 
there is a

Drop Box at
Shirley’s Place

(formerly the blouse factory)

in Bronte.

  Robert Lee Care 
Center and Bronte Health & 
Rehab Center both sent 
residents, staff  and volunteers to 
San Angelo to compete in the 
Annual Midwest Playday on 
Saturday, March 25, 2017. The 
event was held at the Lincoln Jr. 
High School. They competed 
against other facilities in the 
Concho Valley area. The event 
consisted of  several different 
sport activities. The Coke 
County group returned home 
sporting their medals. 


